Public Notice

Proposed Amendment #9 To The
Community Development Block Grant
Disaster Recovery Program Action Plan
For Disaster Recovery

The Town of Union is proposing an amendment to the Community Development
Block Grant Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR) Action Plan for Disaster Recovery.
The amendment authorizes a commitment of CDBG-DR funds up $45,000 from
the Town's CDBG-DR unprogrammed funds budget line to create a construction
bid contingency for flood prevention and drainage improvements at the Johnson
City Senior Center, 30 Brocton St., Johnson City. The preliminary cost estimate
for the base bid specification exceeds the amount currently allocated to the
project. This amendment will allow the project to be put out to bid and awarded
in a timely manner if the base bids fall within the amount of total funding
available. Contingency funding for base bid alternates such as additional parking
lot lighting may be made available at the sole discretion of the Town of Union.

Interested citizens or organizations should address comments about the proposed
change in writing by 4:00 PM on Friday, April 25, 2014 to:

Town of Union Department of Planning
Town Hall, 3111 East Main Street
Endwell, New York 13760

Comments may also be sent by the deadline via electronic mail to
recovery@townofunion.com

All public comments will be considered before this amendment to the Action Plan
For Disaster Recovery and budget are implemented, subject to Town Board
approval. The Town Board will consider the proposed amendment at its regular
meeting on Wednesday, May 7, 2014 at 7:30 PM.

Hearing or speech impaired persons should call the Town’s TDD number at 786-
2915.

Paul A. Nelson
Planning Director



